MINUTES
AD HOC GRANT SEARCH COMMITTEE MEETING
Feb. 11, 2021
This meeting of the Ad Hoc Grant Search Committee took place at 5:30 pm via Zoom.
Attendees:  Ed Gibson, Kate Swistak, Chris Fowles 
Absent: Diana Federman 

Review of the minutes of the two past meetings was postponed until next meeting.
  
Old Business:  
We discussed an earlier idea that had been put on the pending list--a survey of the various departments/committee in order to develop a master list of grants already received over the past three years.  This would help our committee keep track of deadlines, offer any assistance in applying for a grant, and generally get a sense of how successful Southampton has been at getting grants.  The information would include grant name and type, when awarded, the amount, its purpose, what was achieved. The committee felt this was still a useful exercise especially with committee/board member change-over, but we will delay a couple of weeks given other priorities the departments are dealing with such as annual budget preparation.  Chris will develop a draft email and list of who should receive it for a March meeting discussion.

Next we reviewed the Grant Opportunities spreadsheet that Kate researched, developed and made more readable.  It is organized for the most part by application deadline date for easier tracking.  Colored rows are grants that have already been applied for.  Chris had added the DLTA grant from PVPC and explained that at least two technical assistance grants are being applied for directly from the historical commission and the planning board/housing authority.

New Business:  For the next application due dates:
· Rails to Trails is mostly consultation for planning—due March 1st.  Not sure we can be organized to take advantage of this right now. May not apply to Parks Dept.

· The Neighborhood Outreach grant is in the Open Space Committee’s hands and they have applied for funds to do some educational work.

· The DERS culvert replacement grant information had been sent to the Highway Department.  Its an annual grant that could be used to apply for a project that comes from the MVP (municipal vulnerability preparedness) program discussion.  An expression of interest is due March 18th.  We have offered to join in on a webinar if Randall doesn’t have time to do so.  Ed mentioned that this is a difficult grant as often times a municipality under estimates what is really needed and costs can change dramatically.

One Stop for Growth Grant: Chris had attended the 3 webinars related to this new state program.  We reviewed the essentials of the lengthy NOFA (notice of funding ability).

It is a one application process to access 10 different funding programs.  Mass Works is one of those and from where we have received funding for the East St. bridge.  Housing Choice is another program but our town is not a designated community.  There are two new grants - one for Community Capacity Building and one for Rural Development that might be a good fit for Southampton.  There are also some Planning and Zoning Grants that could be appropriate to address our housing issues if the DLTA grant doesn’t come through.  This would be useful to develop an updated housing production plan.  There are also categories that talk of Under Utilized Properties where buildings could be rehabilitated for housing purposes.  Other public goods projects such as culvert replacement, and new water/sewer infrastructure is also possible through the One Stop program.

This One Stop program allows for up to 5 project concepts to be ‘pitched’, all on one application.  The various committees in Boston review that information and provide feedback in order to direct our energies for an actual application.  This would be helpful to guage how successful our ideas might be.  We have until the end of March to submit the Expressions of Interest with actual application time being April/May.  This info has been sent to the head of Highway, Planning, and Housing, the Building Commissioner and Water Commissioner but there has not been any reaction from them.

Members decided to send a reminder and schedule a brainstorming meeting either for the afternoon or evening hoping that a few people might attend so we can come up with at least three ideas.  The grant committee would be willing to assist with the application but need their technical input.  It seems like too good an opportunity to pass by. 

In closing it was noted that if we schedule our meeting regularly for Thursday nights we need to alternate with the Technology Committee so we all don’t double-book.  We decided to try a Wednesday and therefore, the next meeting is scheduled for February 24, 2021 at 5:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM.

Notes taken by Chris Fowles  
.

